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State of the Confederation as of 2022 
 

This is a summary of the activities done during the past year, 2022. We are very grateful to each of 

you, past and present presidents and delegates, for your participation and willingness to be part of 

the various projects. Together we can always do much, and hopefully, we can continue to make 

our Confederation as big as the heart of Mother Mazarello and Don Bosco! 

 

1. We continued to meet with you throughout the year and communicated the different aspects 

and projects. We had four meetings throughout the year. 

2. After almost a year of planning and working, the Confederation finalized Our DREAMS, OUR 

CHALLENGES, and Our PATHS for working on the next five years. You are the recipients of these 

endeavors! 

3. During the first quarter of the year, the councilors meet with each Federation to understand the 

culture, dynamics, and state of each Federation. As well as to understand the difficulties and 

challenges that each Region was dealing with. Throughout the world, we had the same primary 

concerns: the pandemic, the Replacement of Councils, either at the Federation level or the Unions, 

the Alignment to New Statutes, the Political 

State of the Country, and the Provinces 

Redefined. 

 

 

 

 

 

With this in mind, we were able to route a way to improve and make recommendations. 

Improvements  

➢ Improvement in open communications  

➢ Working diligently on getting back to the Unions and continuing working with the Federations 

➢ Formation of Statutes and Identity Documents, as well as Salesian leadership formation 
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➢ Are responding to different projects with diligence and purpose 

➢ Even through the Pandemic, many Unions worked very hard to help those in need and kept in 

touch with members as much as possible. 

4. The Communications Team launched the Confederation's Facebook page and YouTube 

channel. Also, the Webpage has been going through actualization, making it more user-friendly 

and having information as deemed necessary. 

5. We had a tremendous response on the celebration of the 150th anniversary of the Institute, 

giving Mother and her Council a "Book of Gratitude" They were very pleased and enjoyed it 

tremendously.  

6. The Certificate project was done, and most Federations have certificates. If you still want your 

Federation to have them, you still need to follow the procedure to ensure we have the correct 

names of the Associates. The information on how to proceed is still the same.  

7. In the last quarter of the year, the project of Solidarity was put in place, and for the year 2023, 

the finalist was the Federation of Myanmar, where the needs of the population in flight are 

significant. We had eight projects presented.  

8. Last but not least, we are working with the different Regions on their Congresses. Following will 

be the Africa Congress in September, then in 2024, we will have the Asia-Pacific Congress and the 

Amercian Congress.  
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